The regular monthly meeting of the Liberty Township Supervisors was called to order by Supervisor David Bailey on July 6, 2023 at 7 p.m. Supervisors present: Dave Bailey and Alton Wilber. Secretary/Treasurer present: Laura Pert. Public present: Dennis & Rach Magargal, Cheryl Campbell, Stacey Kalechitz, Lennie Kalechitz, Lori Raub, Megan Egitto, Davey Egitto, Bryan Pert, Kevin Noonan and Vince Krisulevicz.

Pledge of Allegiance was said.

A moment of silence was observed in honor of former supervisor, Jim Lindsey.

<u>Public Comments</u>: Dennis Magargal voiced concerns over the long term budget of the township. Commented that they had seen the advertisement in the paper requesting bids for the Grange renovation project, but didn't remember a time when everyone had agreed to these renovations. Many residents weighed in on the topic of the renovation with their concerns and opinions. A concern was raised in question of Linda's hours and why she is still being paid. Dave commented that Quickbooks and the secretary/treasurer position is quite a lot to learn and that she was still helping with training, though it would be less and less in time.

Scheduled Public Input: None

Minutes: Dave made the motion to accept the June 2023 Meeting Minutes as presented. Alton seconded.

Road Report: Dave reported the following June 2023 activities: spent several days hauling millings and modified up to Lyons Rd. Went back and graded, raked and rolled Lyon and part of Lower Rhiney Creek Rd. Currently they are doing the Dirt & Gravel Road Project. The cinder building is full.

Dave also mentioned at this time that the 2023 Impact Money had come in in the amount of \$330,000 and change.

<u>Treasurer's Report</u>: Dave made a motion to accept the June 2023 Treasurer's Report and pay Bill List 07-2023. Laura noted that the 2022 DCED Annual Audit is still not complete. She also noted that Mulligan's had issues with their printing company and the renovation ad would run a week later than planned at no cost to the township. Dave made a motion to accept the minutes as presented, Alton seconded.

Old Business: Laura reports that the Statement of Financial Interests is overdue as of May 1st. We are still waiting on responses from Michelle Warner as well as Darrin DeRose.

In regards to the Grange Hall Update, Dave stated that the ads were in the paper requesting bids and that it would be an ongoing process.

The White Goods/Tire Cleanup will take place on Saturday July 22, 2023. The tire prices will be the same as last year. Laura advertised this year's event in the Independent, Transcript, and Mulligan's.

<u>New Business</u>: Kevin Noonan and Vince Krisulevicz voiced concern over shooting of semi-automatic rifles into the woods by Bel-Aire Lake. They called the state police when the

shooting was happening but the police told them they could not do anything because the shooting was happening on private property and the township has no noise ordinances. The residents are concerned over safety and questioned the supervisors as to if there were any ordinances against this sort of thing. Many people weighed in with suggestions and comments on the matter, but ultimately Dave agreed to contact Mr. Giangreco to find out more information.

Meetings: The next Planning Commission Meeting is Monday, July 10, 2023 and the next Township Meeting is Thursday, August 3, 2023.

<u>Correspondence</u>: Laura received no formal correspondences this month. She mentioned that the township Facebook was back and operating to bring information to the residents. She asked that people please like and share the page.

<u>Check Signing</u>: The supervisors signed the checks presented for payment.

Adjournment Dave made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:35 p.m. Alton seconded.